

-Memorandum-

Finance Department

P. O. Box 591, Seguin, Texas 78156-0591 Phone (830) 401-2450 Fax (830) 401-2499

Date: August 14, 2024

To: Seguin City Council

Steve Parker, City Manager

From: Kate McCloud, Grants Administrator

Subject: Update of resolution for submittal of a Grant Application to the Motor

Vehicle Crime Prevention Authority

The Texas Motor Vehicle Crime Prevention Authority has requested an edit to Resolution 2024R-153 - Authorizing Submission of a Grant Application in Response to the Motor Vehicle Crime Prevention Authority Grant Program in order to finalize the grant award. They have asked that the line "Whereas, this grant program will assist this jurisdiction to combat catalytic converter theft" be added to the resolution. The grant award will not exceed \$28,333 and will require a 20% match.

Pending the approval of this updated resolution by the Texas Motor Vehicle Crime Prevention Authority, the Police Department will purchase 8 stationary license plate recognition (LPRs) cameras with 1 year of implementation services. The LPRs will be used to aid in the detection of catalytic converter thefts in and going through our City. It is estimated that the LPRs will cost \$34,000.

Staff requests approval of the resolution to submit with the grant acceptance package.